
LONDONTHORPE &  

HARROWBY WITHOUT 

PARISH COUNCIL 

 
 
 

 Eighth Annual  
Parish Information Open Evening  

and the 
Presentation of the Awards to the  

2017 Winners of the  
Best Kept Gardens Competition. 

This will be held @ Belmont School on  
Wednesday 20th  September 2017 @ 7.00pm. 
Please come along, have your say and help us to 

shape your Parish.  

 We will have all the up to date information 
from around the parish available please come and 

talk to us.  
This is your best chance to talk to and raise any  
concerns you have with your Parish Councillors. 

We have also invited the following to attend and be on hand to speak to you; 
Police, SKDC & LCC Councillors.  

Best Regards Paul Bakker Chairperson 
For Further Details Contact The Clerk P Armstrong 07929321426  

 or at  londonthorpeharrowby@ntlworld.com 

 
 

 

 

First Call Support at Home in  
Lincolnshire 

What is the First Call service? 
The British Red Cross provides time limited 

support to anyone over the age of 18.  We 

offer practical and emotional support to enable people to live independently in their own 

homes this could be someone who has been in hospital or someone in the community who 

has had an accident, illness or bereavement.  The service will help give confidence to  

continue their daily lives. The service is volunteer lead & donation run. We do not charge 

for the service but welcome a donation if possible. 

The service is designed to help you make choices about your life .   
 We can: Help you to plan your return home from hospital assisting you to settle in and 

feel more confident.  

 Visit you at home to help you rebuild your independence. 

 Offer you companionship to relieve isolation. 

 Help you manage day to day activities such as shopping and paperwork. 

 Help you broaden your social activities.  

 Provide information and advice on how to access other services. 

Assist you to increase safety and security at home. Deliver medication and small items of 

equipment.       
Can you help? 
Volunteering for the British Red Cross is a great way to learn new skills and make a difference to 

people’s lives. As a First Call volunteer, you will have the rewarding experience of helping people who 

need a little extra support 

at home to maintain their independence. 

If you feel you need the service or know some-

one who would benefit please tell them about 

our service. If you would like to know more or 

would like to volunteer for the First Call Ser-

vice, please  con-

tact::firstcall@redcross.org.uk Tel: 

03450547171 (press 1) & ask to talk to 

someone in the Independent Living Service. 

mailto:firstcall@redcross.org.uk


    Your Lincolnshire County Councillors   

Harrowby Ward 

Cllr. Linda Wootten  

The Burgage, 141 Manthorpe Road Grantham 

NG31 8DH Home Phone: (01476)400183  

mob07534778090   

Email: cllrl.wootten@lincolnshire.gov.uk 

St Vincent's Ward   

Cllr. Adam Stokes 

22 Tissington Road Grantham NG31 7FP 

home 01476 342648 Mob 07974342648 

 Calendar 2017/18 

13th Sept 7.00pm Parish Council Meeting  

20th Sept 7.00pm “Open Evening” to   

include Best Kept Gardens Awards @   

Belmont School                             

8th Oct 9.30 am Bulb Planting              

15th  Oct 9.30am Woodland Trust 

 Working Party.  

5th Nov 9 .30am Woodland Trust  

 Working Party                                        

8th Nov 7.00pm Parish Council Meeting     

3rd Dec 9.30am Woodland Trust Working 

Party  

2017 10th Jan 7.00pm Parish Council 

Meeting                                   

14th Jan 9.30am Woodland Trust   

Working Party @ Hills & Hollows                    

18th Feb 9.30am Woodland Trust   

Working Party           

7th Mar 7.00pm Parish Annual Meeting    

followed by Parish Council Meeting.       

11th Mar 9.30am Woodland Trust   

Working Party  

Your Councillors and the Areas Covered 

Harrowby Lane & Alma Park Area 

Cllr. Ms. Jenny Foster 01476 404602         

blackdogfloss@yahoo.co.uk  

Vice-Chair Cllr. Geoff Parnham 01476 401873               

geoffparnham@ntlworld.com 

Cllr. Darren Thorpe 01476 407636            

darrenthorpe@btinternet.com home 

Cllr George Chivers+ (SKDC)                   

129 Fifth Avenue, Grantham, NG31 9TH  

 H 01476 410294 Mob 0752694418                         

      g.chivers@southkesteven.gov.uk 

 Sunningdale Estate 

Chairman Cllr. Paul Bakker 01476 567246 Home 

paulbakker@talktalk.net   

Cllr. John Anderson 01476 562035 Home    

dijohn2004@virginmedia.com  

Cllr. Andy Widdowson  01476 566280 

Andy.widdowson@yahoo.co.uk 

Cllr. Nick Craft  [SKDC] Blakeney School Lane, 

Old Somerby  Grantham NG33 4AQ 

07731701936           

n.craft@southkesteven.gov.uk 

Londonthorpe & Harrowby Villages 

Cllr. Mrs. Margery Radley   

01476 565081Home 

Cllr Ms Yolanda Martin 

07796848667 

yolandamartin@btinternet.com 

 Somerby Hill and Army Camp 

Cllr WO1 Wayne Charley 07850768327   

wayne.charley237@mod.uk  

Cllr. Paul Bavin 07976 792398 mob 

paul@mytreesurgeon.com  

Cllr Mrs Avril Gregory* 

avrilmgregory@btinternet.com 

* Co-opted on to the council July 2017 

What’s ongoing at present in the Parish? 
Well, as you will have seen in the press the more detailed plans for the Southern Quadrant that 

we expected to be with SKDC last year finally arrived and were debated at Development meeting 
in July! We were able to have our say and we feel this was quite successful, as both the Planners 
and the Developers stated that they wanted to work with us to get the best results for all con-

cerned. We still hope you the parishioners will keep us informed of your thoughts. 

We have just heard that the planning appeal for Somerby Hill was unsuccessful, we are still wait-
ing for the result of the Harrowby Hill planning application. We will let you know of any further 
developments as we get them. We do know though that both these pieces of land are missing 

from the next District Plan, now being discussed by SKDC.  

Over the last few months we have had some trouble with “Travellers” illegally setting up camps 
within the Parish, please let us and the Police know about anything you see as soon as possible.  

We mentioned last year about wanting to enhance all play areas over time and not knowing what 
would happen about the Bridge End Grove site. We have discovered that within the developers 

plans they say they will be upgrading it. We will keep them to that.  

 The Parish councillors are keen to improve the parish for all residents. To do this we need to 

be aware of any problems that arise. Some people are very good and report problems as they 

occur but we would also like your ideas on what we could do in certain areas to prevent these 

before they arise.            

 We would also like to hear of any new projects that could be considered for the future. 

            Contact details for the Clerk ;  

Peter Armstrong 27 Belton Ave     

Grantham Ng31 9JE              

 Tel; 07929321426 email;      

londonthorpeharrowby@ntlworld.com 

Woodland Trust Working Group               

This will be the eighth year of operation for 

this trusty group and the number of         

volunteers continues to grow.  We will again 

be meeting with Ian Froggatt, our manager at 

The Woodland Trust during August to draw 

up a further plan of action. We again expect 

to mainly be opening up over grown rides on 

the Alma Park side of the Woods.   

Some of these walks had become impassable 

last year, some we took  back to 5 metres 

wide you can now  walk through them easily 

again. Once again a great success! Sadly due 

to the nature of the work over the last    

season we just failed to meet our target of 

planned work.   We really do appreciate the 

encouragement that is offered by walkers as 

  they pass by.    

 The next meeting is on Sunday 15th 

October. Meeting place not yet confirmed . 

For further information or to join the group 

please contact the Clerk. 
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